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Dear Chairman Kline:

I have long been concerned about campus safety and have worked to provide resources to
make campuses safer for students and faculty. I recently was made aware of an issue with a
provision in the Clery Act, specifically the limitations associated with using mobile phone-based
emergency communication to alert students about possible threats impacting campuses,

As you know, a Clery Act provision requires schools to have a mechanism that send
emergency alert messages in a timely manner. However, there is no requirement that the messages
are actually received in a timely manner. It is my understanding that there may be other
communications alternatives to address this unintended consequence of the text of the Act.

In order to ensure that emergency alerts on college campuses are both sent and received by
students on time, it is important to consider the use of broadcast technology on college campuses,
which enables a one-to-many alert system that can be sent and received simultaneously by an
unlimited number of recipients.

I have also written to the Department of Education, the Federal Communication Commission
and the National Telecommunications & Information Administration within the Department of
Commerce on this issue, and was encouraged to reach out to you. As your committee continues its
work this year, I respectfully ask that you fully consider campus safety communications alternatives,
including broadcast technology, as part of reauthorization of the Higher Education Act (HEA). Thank
you for your consideration.

Best wishes.
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Member of Congress
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